

Wellington North Power Inc.

290 Queen Street West, PO Box 359, Mount Forest, ON NOG 2L0

Phone: 519.323.1710

Fax: 519 323 2425

Email: wnp@wellingtonnorthpower.com

www.wellingtonnorthpower.com

February 13, 2012

Ontario Energy Board Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Application for Rates for the 2012 Rate Year - EB-2011-0249

Thank you for your letter dated January 26, 2012. The Board's assumption that Wellington North Power Inc. plans to file a cost of service application in respect of 2012 rates is correct.

As communicated in previous correspondence, Wellington North Power Inc. has encountered several unforeseen circumstances resulting in the LDC's delay in filing its 2012 Cost of Service Rate Application. Loss of key financial staff; implementation of new accounting software in compliance with the January 1, 2012 transition to International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS); Meter Data Management Repository (MDM/R) training, implementation, testing and cutover; requirement to re-file PILs for 2001-2005 and revisions to filing models (including Cost Allocation and Smart Meters models) have all contributed to the delay in the filing.

Wellington North Power confirms that it is committed to submitting its 2012 Cost of Service 2012 Rate application to the Board by April 13, 2012.

If the Board has questions regarding this matter please contact Richard Bucknall at rbucknall@wellingtonnorthpower.com or myself at jrosebrugh@wellingtonnorthpower.com or call 519-323-1710.

Yours truly,

Judy Rosebrugh President & CEO

Wellington North Power Inc.

290 Queen Street West, P.O. Box 359

Mount Forest, ON NOG 2L0

Phone:

519-323-1710

Fax:

519-323-2425